
 
 
 
 

Skiing Meeting - Wednesday 16th July.   
                                                    The school will be holding its annual Ski Meeting on Wednesday 16th July 

to introduce and go over the organisation and Risk Management protocols 
for this season on the mountain. We do apologise that the dates for the 
mountain this year have been slow to come out, but we have been waiting 
on these to be confirmed.   

These dates are:  

● Thursday 24th July  
● Thursday 31st July  
● Thursday 7th August   
● Wednesday 13th August   
● Wednesday 20th August  (Mackenzie Race 

Day-no postponement date)  
● Thursday 28th August  

 
A school google form will be sent out later this week  
and it will be important to get this back a.s.a.p. for 
planning purposes. The meeting will be important as it 
will also act as an opportunity to follow up the Parent 
Night in Term 2 around Curriculum and the new 
requirements and expectations that have been set out 
for schools around teaching and learning. (see below)  

Thursday 24th July Morning Programme - Ski Information sent out Monday/ Wednesday 

8:30am : Morning Briefing is Compulsory 

8:50am -Bus/ Parent Vehicles head up to Roundhill. (Waiver information)  

On arrival at Roundhill - Ski gear organised at Bus. Gear to be organised and rental.  
Tickets and Gear Allocation:  Children who require rental equipment need to meet 
with teacher  to organise gear.  
10:30 am: Gather together. Ski Instructors to take over.  
12 pm:  Bus area for lunch.   
12:30 pm Parent/Kid skiing  
1.45pm: Return to the bus,  
2.00pm: Leave.  
The Roundhill team have been exceptional in their support of our small school. This 
has been by way of the children’s season’s passes and lessons and also with the liaison of organisation behind the 
scenes. Please reinforce with your child(ren) the simple act of saying “thank you” to all adults helping,  instructors and 
the Roundhill Management.  A bus list will come out separately on Tuesday.  If you require information regarding the 
ski season, please remember that the 2025 Ski Booklet covers the procedures and organisation.  

Thank You Term 2:  
 
The non contact time is always a good time to look back at the term that has 
been and to reflect on the learning that has happened for our incredibly lucky 
tamariki. A massive thank you firstly for the parent turnout at the Matariki 
celebration evening and for the delicious variety of food that accompanied 
the night. As was said on the night, the ability to talk with parents about 
school and the children’s learning is a privilege and does help us to glean an 
understanding of where we would like the school to be. 
 



From a learning perspective the school would like to thank the many contributors to the children’s learning over the 
term. The interest, goodwill and liaison with many of our local businesses, Community groups and sporting 
organisations does mean that our kids get such a variety of opportunities,  that as teachers leaves you astounded.  

A massive thank you to:  

     
  Book Reviews & Sprout         Weekly Ongoing  Liaison          Matariki                   Game Sense        Sporting Opportunities         

   
  Winter Wonderland         Local Curriculum                      Transition                               Sporting Opportunities             
Term 3 Learning -  School Reports / Parent Interviews  

The term is looking busy and this is happening alongside the busy sporting endeavours of 
our children. The winter term is traditionally one where we must consider fatigue, 
tiredness and winter ills. If you are noticing this in your child(ren), please “err on the side of 
caution” with the right management often meaning a quick recovery. This term we have 
speeches and poetry happening at the start of term, with the focus obviously on speech 
writing and oral language. The Timaru Lions set the topics, with the Macaulay children 
getting the opportunity to compete at the cluster competition in Albury and then in South 
Canterbury Competition in Timaru itself.  Sitting beside this will be the continued work 
with Sprout and our liaison with Cannington School,  The staff will follow on the work 
started last term around “Digital Citizenship” and we are hoping that this information will 
be shared with another parent night planned. We will be working with the Dark Sky 
Project celebrating Tanabata (Japanese Star Celebration) and finishing by setting up term 

4 with the Kindergarten around Maramataka. The School will be making a submission to the Mackenzie District 
Council and looking at Road Safety as part of the units of work for this term.  

School Reports: 

School Reports will be sent out in the first week of term and these will be followed up with Parent Interviews in week 
4 or 5,  which will be confirmed. The staff have kept to the same reporting format for these student reports with  the 
new report descriptors still being worked through by  the MOE  and the implementation of the new progress 
outcomes still being moderated for consistency. As a small staff we are learning and making our way through the 
implementation of the new requirements.  

 



Parent Night Follow-Up / School Consultation  
Part of our Parent Night with the Kindergarten has been the focus on 
school and Kindergarten transition for the benefit of our local 
tamariki. As we discussed the use of the whare is important to both 
centres as it symbolises the “whole child” and what we want in terms 
of “lifelong learning”. This model will be used in line with the School 
Values to frame up our Strategic Plan for 2026, in line with the 
current consultation with our parents, ECE staff  and student voice.  
The question posed, “What does school look like? And “what does 
learning look like?” Has been used to prompt this discussion.  

One of the School’s current goals falls under the Maori concept of Wellbeing, Te Whare Tapa Rima. This goal aims 
to nurture hauora for staff, students and whanau to help our children to build healthy learning relationships. With our 
Skiing Meeting being underpinned by Wellbeing and with Parent Interview this term, we have included the model 
for your perusal.  

Taha Whānau (Family & Social Wellbeing)  
When parents, teachers, and tamariki come together to celebrate learning, it builds trust and a real sense of 
belonging.  

Taha Hinengaro (Mental & Emotional Wellbeing)  
Positive conversations help tamariki feel valued and allows our children to see that we care and are interested in 

them as individuals. This helps build  self-belief  and motivation.   

Taha Wairua (Mindset) 

The triangulation between  parents, students and teachers shows respect to the 
learning that is happening  and to the shared understanding  of the school’s values.  

 

Taha Tinana (Physical Wellbeing)  

Wellbeing isn’t just about feeling good—it is about working at the  environment we 
want for our local, small school.   Parent interviews offer an opportunity to talk about 
routines, our duty of care and the  environment we want our child(ren) to learn in.  

Taha Whenua (Connection to Place & Environment)  

Parent interviews allowed us to talk openly about the learning happening at Lake Tekapo school.  This reinforced  
the importance of our local curriculum and the goals and aspirations we are wanting as a collective for our tamariki. 
Being a small rural school allows us the opportunity to connect with our community. This can only be achieved 
through the investment and ownership of our parent group.  

Thank you for showing up, supporting our kura, and celebrating the mahi happening here. Your involvement helps 
keep our school healthy, safe and  happy and a place where our tamariki can thrive.  

Welcome Nadine:  

It was great to have Nadine Allan join us with our Parent Celebration and to welcome her to Lake 
Tekapo School as part of the team. This initiative has been kindly funded through the Fairlie 
Resource Centre for which we are hugely appreciative of.  As we said on the night, Nadine will be 
working with the staff, children and whanau on aspects of wellbeing, empathy and resilience.  



 Nominations Open - Friday 18th July /Nominations Close - Wednesday 6th August, 12:00pm 

Election Day - Wednesday 10th September  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Attendance 
Please let Jane in the office know by text - 027-374 8734,  email - office@tekapo.school.nz  by 9.15am each day that 
your child will be absent from school. 

● Also include the reason for the absence e.g. sick, doctor’s appointment, tangi etc. We are no longer able to 
accept a lack of reason for the absence and are required to follow-up.  

● Unless the absence is for a set period of time that you have notified us of (e.g. funeral for 3 days) please let us 
know each day that your child will be absent. This is for safety reasons, so we know where your child is and 
not missing on the way to school. Just a text, email or phone call to say, “Still sick” is fine.  

 

Safety Crossing Aorangi Crescent 
The School has met with the Mackenzie District Council to discuss 
options available to the school regarding the School crossing and 
the traffic on Aorangi Crescent. Staff are being vigilant about the 
school crossing with noticing  an increase in the number of drivers 
failing to stop at the school pedestrian crossing. We are also noticing 
that some parents  are not using the pedestrian crossing and even 
calling their children over. Staff are at the crossing at the end of 
everyday to ensure that safety is our main priority. The School has 
contacted the District Council regarding the volume and speed past 

our school, and once we have more information we will pass this on regarding next steps.  

 
Thank you to the Lake Tekapo Lions for the kind invitation to the Tekapo Lions 
Change Over Dinner on Wednesday 2nd July. We were chuffed to be included 
with the other local businesses, who in turn support the wonderful community 
work that your organisation does. A great night celebrating the hard work you 
achieve. Thank you.  
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